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ADMINISTRATORSô MESSAGE 

  

Farewell & Welcome Aboard! 

 

As another school year wraps up and we prepare for the 
summer vacation we congratulate our Grade 8 students 
as they finish their elementary school education and 
move to high school. We would also like to take this 
opportunity to say goodbye to our students and families 
that will be moving out of our school area this summer 
and starting at a new school in September. We wish you 
all much success with your future studies! 

 

We have some staff leaving CRW for various personal 
and professional reasons. We would like to thank the 
following staff for their support in student learning as they 
finish their LTOs as of June 29th: Ms. Businskas, Ms. 
Costantini, Mr. Dayrit, Ms. Dyson, Ms. Fowler, Ms. 
Frieday, Ms. McGuire, Ms. Samra, Ms. Smith, and Ms. 
Taylor. I would also like to thank the following staff who 
are moving on to other locations/jobs: Ms. Cardamone, 
Ms. Dawe, Ms. Henders and Ms. Jandu-Bhogal; you will 
all be missed for all that you have done to support our 
students at CRW! I would like to welcome Ms. Bellavia, 
Mr. Marques, Ms. Monaghan, and Ms. Almeida, who will 
be joining our school staff in September. Good luck to 
Ms. Cabral and Ms. Ross who will be taking a leave of 
absence for the upcoming school year. 

 

We wish our students and their families a safe and happy 
summer!  We look forward to seeing everyone back to 
school on Tuesday, September 4th, to start off the  
2018-2019 school year! 
 
 

 

J 

Please follow our twitter updates @CRWPS  



Exciting and New at CRW! 
 

Our students have been very excited about the new furniture and equipment that was purchased this 
year for the library as well as the new water-bottle filling stations in the school!  Proceeds from this 
yearôs milk and pizza sales as well as donations raised from the Dance-a-thon went towards purchas-
ing a variety of tables and seating options to promote engagement in reading, collaboration, inquiry 
and innovation as we transform our traditional library and computer lab area into a learning commons 
for our students. Additionally, students now have access to water-bottle filling stations on each floor of 
the school.  One water-bottle filling station was purchased by the school board and the second one 
was made possible by the donations collected from families at this yearôs World Tour, Family Wellness 
Evening and the Spring Concert. Thank you to the generosity of our CRW families! We very much ap-
preciate your contributions that help to promote further engagement and well-being for CRW stu-
dents!! 

Plan of Care and Medication Update-NEW for 2018 

**Parents are reminded to pick up any remaining student medication by the last 
day of school please** 

 

Earlier this year, the Ministry of Education released Policy Program Memoran-
dum 161: Supporting Students with Prevalent Medical Conditions.  School 
Boards across Ontario are expected to implement PPM 161 by September 2018. 
As a result, the HDSB has updated several Administrative Procedures to better 
support students who have Anaphylaxis, Asthma, Diabetes, Epilepsy and Seizure Disorders.  With 
the revised HDSB procedures, students who have any of these listed prevalent medical conditions, 
must have a Plan of Care in place.  If your child has any of these prevalent medical conditions, 
please contact Colette Peaker (CRW's Vice Principal) as soon as possible to set up a meeting to cre-
ate the Plan of Care. You can email her at peakerc@hdsb.ca. Booking this meeting is greatly appre-
ciated, as your childôs health and safety while at school is of the greatest importance to us.  For 
more information, visit www.crw.hdsb.ca and click on the Student Health Icon or contact Ms. Peak-

er. 

Furthermore, if your child needs to take medication at school, you must fill out a medication form 
which is signed by your doctor and dropped off by parents at the school, along with a 
medication and information sheet describing potential reactions or side effects caused 
by the medication and any emergency procedures. These are to be returned to the of-
fice by September 4th. Medication forms can be found using this link and scrolling 

down to page six. 

http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/extra/eng/ppm/ppm161.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/extra/eng/ppm/ppm161.pdf
http://www.crw.hdsb.ca
https://www.hdsb.ca/our-board/Policy/AdminOfPrescribedMedicines.pdf


                                      Opheaõs Healthy Schools Certification  
 

This past school year, Opheaõs Healthy Schools Certification took place across Ontario, and 
we are excited to announce that  CRW received GOLD certification!   We are proud to be part 
of the 238 schools across the province that have been certified as being a healthy school: 131 
received gold certification, 87 received silver certification, and 20 received bronze certifica-
tion.   
 

Opheaõs Healthy Schools Certification recognizes and celebrates school communities for pro-
moting and enhancing the health and well -being of students, school staff, and the broader 
community. Participating schools across Ontario completed the 6 -Step Healthy Schools Pro-
cess, which aligns with the Ministry of Educationõs Foundations for a Healthy 
School resource.  Through a point-based system schools planned their Healthy Schools process 
over the course of the school year. They outlined the steps needed to achieve certification 
and applied to be certified as a gold, silver, or bronze.   
 

Over the year our school worked along with community partners  to focus on mental health. 
We implemented many programs and activities to promote mental health and wellbeing with-
in our school. We are so very proud of this accomplishment, and look forward to continuing on 
our wellness journey next year!  
 

Ophea is a charitable organization that champions healthy, active living in schools and com-
munities through quality programs and services, partnerships and advocacy, and is led by the 
vision that all children and youth value and enjoy the lifelong benefits of healthy, active  
living.   
  

Captain R. Wilson P.S.ôs GSA is a group that acknowledges, celebrates and supports 
love, individuality and beauty in all of itôs forms.  Our group designed, constructed and 
painted a chair that will be on display in Bronte Harbor throughout the summer months, 
along with other chairs designed by various groups in the Oakville community. 
 

The chairôs design incorporates the colors of the LGBTQ+ pride rainbow, which represent 
life, healing, sunlight, nature, art, serenity and spirit.  At the centre of the design is our 
schoolôs crest. Our chair will provide a welcoming spot of comfort for all residents and 
visitors to the shores of Lake Ontario, in honour of our school namesake Captain Robert 

Wilson, and in celebration of the rainbow of beauty that is Oakville.   
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


